# ADELAIDE BOWLING CLUB INCORPORATED



Established 1897

118TH ANNUAL REPORT

**SEASON 2014 - 2015** 





Established 1897

#### NOTICE OF MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the 118<sup>th</sup> Annual General Meeting of the Adelaide Bowling Club Inc. will be held at the Club House, Dequetteville Terrace, Adelaide on Sunday 17<sup>th</sup> May 2015 commencing at 10:00am

#### **Order of Business**

- (a) Apologies
- (b) Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting
- (c) President's Report
- (d) Treasurers Report and Accounts
- (e) Election of Patron
- (f) Election of Officers
- (g) Election of Auditors
- (h) Annual Subscription
- (i) General Business

By Order of the Board of Management

R Boorman President

Note: Lunch will be served for members and guests immediately following the Annual General meeting, commencing approximately at 12 noon. Presentation of Club Championship trophies will take place during the lunch.

# ADELAIDE BOWLING CLUB INC.

Dequetteville Terrace, Adelaide S.A. 5000 PO Box 2097, Kent Town SA 5071 Phone: 8223 5516 Fax: 8223 2754 Email: admin@adelaidebowlingclub.com.au ABN 22 254 344 848

#### **OFFICE BEARERS 2014/2015**

#### Patron:

The Right Honourable the Lord Mayor of Adelaide

**President:** R BOORMAN

**Senior Vice President:** R J KUCZMARSKI

**Junior Vice President:** G CASS

Treasurer: R J KUCZMARSKI

Assistant Treasurer: M McDONAGH

Secretary/Club Manager: P SMYTH

> Board Member: M McDONAGH P YOUNG J HIGGINS J FRANGOS

Immediate Past President: S HICKS

**AOBC Representative:** J M°CREERY

**AHOSBC Representative:** M ALLEN

Club Auditor T BOWDEN

Life Members
B GUM
G BENVENISTE
B WALLACE
P McDONALD
R J KUCZMARSKI



#### PRESIDENT'S REPORT SEASON 2014-2015

#### A Solid Year with Challenges Ahead

This has been another very strong year for our Club. We have come within an ace of competing in the Premier 1 Final, Major League played in the Preliminary Final, Metro 1 retained its position in that Grade, Metro 4 won the Pennant our other Metro 4 team finished a strong third. On Wednesday, our P1 team went down in the Grand Final and our Metro 2 team won the Pennant.

The year also saw us maintaining our strong financial performance whilst continuing to upgrade our facilities for members and visitors. This has been the strategy of the Board for the past 3 years. We have arranged the preparation of a draft Masterplan for the Club facilities and that will be the subject of ongoing conversations in the next few months. There is no doubt that our facilities, although good, are in need of substantial (and expensive) upgrading. This work will need the strong cooperation of the Adelaide City Council with whom we meet regularly.

Our determination to share responsibility for the various aspects of our Club's operations has borne significant fruit as is evidenced by the supporting reports in this document. This is the secret of our success and this will be the basis of Adelaide continuing to be the Premier Club for lawn bowls in South Australia. My involvement on the Board of Bowls SA has given me a far clearer insight into the wider issues of our game and our Clubs. There are many challenges ahead if our game is to be sustainable into the future.

#### On the Greens

We continue to be successful and very competitive on the green. We have seen the rise of several other Clubs in the past year and that will spur us on to doing all that we can to maintain our position at the helm of Premier bowls in South Australia. The focus will be on attracting and developing the next team of Adelaide champions. That will mean working very hard with all those existing players who aspire to play at the top as well as looking for new additions to our teams. Steve Hicks has once again managed the playing side of the Club and all members should take the opportunity to discuss their aspirations with Steve between seasons.

I congratulate Scott Thulborn on another outstanding season in winning the Club Singles for the 4<sup>th</sup> time as well as the Adelaide Masters and the Australian Champion of Champions. He has a very busy schedule with State and Australian representation. He competed in the Golden Nugget at Tweed Head and the APL. Congratulations also to Adrian Green and Matt Northcott and Rianne Reiger for their State Selection.

I particularly want to record my pride in the efforts of our 5 players who represented our Club at the National 5 a side event at Helensvale. This is a world class event with many international, national and State bowlers playing for \$60 000. Scott Thulborn, Adrian Green, Brett Davis, Dave Thulborn and Steve MacDonald played against some of the best with distinction, including winning the overall pairs title. I was also thrilled that our Club had a total of some 15 Adelaide members at the event – a fantastic effort and thoroughly worthwhile. We are hoping to receive an invitation this year and if we are included I strongly recommend as many as possible make the trip!

Ron Kuczmarski took the role of Chairman of Selectors for the year and proved invaluable in dealing with the inevitable difficult matters that arose during the season. All selectors deserve our respect as they carry out this often difficult yet important task.

Thank you to Carlos Gonzalez for his consistent efforts and availability in his club coaching role.

#### **Board and Management**

The Board has again worked hard to direct the affairs of the Club and I thank each of them for all of their efforts.



Phil Smyth continues to produce great outcomes in the role of Club Manager. We continue to attract a significant number of visitors and that is critical for the financial health of the Club. Our staff are dedicated to the Club and with Phil present a very professional face to the members and guests alike.

#### **Financial Results**

The Treasurer's Report is attached. This has been another good year in the sense that we have a strong Balance Sheet with a healthy cash position. My sincere appreciation to Ron Kuczmarski as Treasurer and Mike McDonagh as Assistant Treasurer for working so well together with Phil and Ally Benbow to keep this complex set of Accounts sorted.

#### **House and Grounds**

Henry Higgins has again taken leadership of this part of our activities and his Report is also attached. Henry and his helpers including Phil McDonald have been very effective in maintaining our facilities in the manner that is the envy of many other Clubs in the bowls world. Our greens have been up with the best this year thanks to Scotty and his helpers. Special acknowledgement of the consistent contribution for Toby K on the Greens, in the car park and helping with our corporate guests. More volunteers are needed in this area and this needs to be a real focus for all of us in the year ahead. There are always jobs to be done!!

#### Adelaide Oval Bowling Club/Adelaide High School Old Scholars Bowling Club

Once again, there have been excellent relationships between the 3 Clubs and I thank both Presidents for their contribution. I congratulate AHOS on their Pennant win.

#### **Sponsors**

We acknowledge the support of our small group of sponsors. Best Bricks and Pavers has supported us again for the third year. Best Bricks and Pavers also supported the Masters for the first time. Atomix has provided (and hosts) our web site and continues to provide the means for us to send out our regular Newsletters to all members. Tomich Hill wines has also entered into a sponsorship arrangement for the Club generally and the Adelaide Masters in particular. More sponsors are needed and I will be looking to work with a small group to get this important aspect substantially improved in the coming year.

#### Night Owls and Sunday Superbowlz

These activities are strong contributors to our success. Next year we all need to get behind Peter Rose (Night Owls) and Mulvea McGovern (Sunday Bowlz) to really make these even greater. Many thanks to you both for all your efforts and those of your helpers.

#### Catering

Our catering arrangements continued this year in accordance with our contract. The arrangement has been renegotiated with the result that the Club receives a larger benefit from this operation.

#### Thank You

I want to record here that my congratulations and sincere appreciation of all of you that have taken leadership roles in our Club. The Reports attached are a reflection of the work you have done. I also acknowledge that the number of people prepared to get involved is increasing. I am totally appreciative of all of your efforts and I try to make that appreciation known personally. Involvement of Members across the Club's operations makes us successful and we all need to find a way of doing so. I would also take this opportunity to thank all Members for allowing me the privilege of being the President of our great Club for the past 3 years.

#### R Boorman

President, Adelaide Bowling Club Inc.



#### TREASURER'S REPORT 2014 - 2015

The club reported a net trading surplus of \$24,371 (after allowing for provisions for deprecation annual and long service leave totaling \$31,352).

Overall gross receipts were \$769,874 (2014: \$773,164) and gross expenditure was \$750,804 (2014 \$751,597). Bar turnover has fallen by around 3% but this slight downturn has also been reflected in lower operating costs, so any impact has been negligible when compared with the prior year.

You will note that the club has invested substantially on capital improvements again during the year of which this totals \$55,879. A substantial component of this expenditure was the cost and installation of the bar refrigeration units and the capital works levy was used to fund this work. Looking ahead, the club has budgeted for more substantial capital outlays in the next 12 months.

Bar wages which is one of our major costs has decreased some 13% which indicates better management of staff resources. Viewing each cost centre you will note that all revenue streams and associated costs are practically on par with the prior year

The financial accounts are always monitored monthly and it would appear that all measuring parameters and cost ratios have been consistently maintained

This year the Masters event practically paid for itself which it has failed to do in the past several years. This was financed mainly through sponsorship with the balance funded from bar turnover and tournament receipts.

The club is in a reasonably strong financial position as can be seen by reference to the Balance Sheet as its net equity has improved some \$25K which is basically equivalent to the clubs net profit. Its cash position is practically unchanged from the prior year, so the club is in a solid financial position going forward

I think the Committee has again been proactive and very effective in getting this club into the viable and successful position that it currently enjoys. There is no reason why the club cannot maintain its financial objectives and business goals going forward providing that the same work and business ethics are employed by the incoming committee.

As the President has indicated in his report there is still a lot to do within the club and managing the club affairs is the most important job in the "business". We have now had strong positive returns for the last four years while carrying out and funding necessary maintenance repairs to the building and surrounds. There are some urgent repairs that need to occur inside the clubhouse including major renovations to the bathroom facilities. These costly repairs will need to be financed sooner rather than later and as we develop the long term plan for the building all members will need to be engaged to ensure the Club's future does not drain upon the reserves of the club.

I offer a personal thank you to Ally Benbow, our club bookkeeper, Phil Smyth for managing the cash flow and Mike McDonagh who assisted me during the year with a keen eye on the accounts each month and the preparation of the final accounts for auditing. I also ask the members to be appreciative of the services offered by our Club Auditor, Travis Bowden, who audits our accounts pro bono.

R J Kuczmarski Treasurer



## 118th Adelaide Bowling Club Annual Report

#### **CLUB MANAGERS REPORT 2014-2015**

The club has enjoyed another very busy season with social functions and its Superbowls and Night Owls activities.

Due to his business landscaping activities Simon Kelly was not able to spend as much time at the club in season 2014/15 and Mulvea McGovern stepped up to play a strong leadership role in looking after our corporate guests during the very busy festive season – thanks for your great work V! Simon was still excellent value when available and greatly assisted in other roles within the club house such as stock ordering and stock take. Mulvea and Simon were greatly assisted by Aaron Farrant, who gained his RP Badge in season 2014/15, Scotty Colvill, Liam Frost, Harry Williams, Lisa H and in recent times Lisa Smith, and Mark Berlemon (especially for Night Owls). Big thank you to everyone who worked the bar!

Mulvea also did a great job leading Sunday SuperBowlz for season 2014/15 and was well supported by Aaron and the rest of the team already mentioned above! Congrats V.

Pete Rose and his group of helpers every Wednesday night did a great job running Night Owls!

Scott Thulborn and his band of volunteers were fantastic during the "busy" times and ensured our members had good greens for pennant competition and our visitors (socials) always had greens of a reasonable standard. Toby Keukenmeester and Don Germein deserve special mention for the amount of "rolling" they do to assist Scotty T and Phil McDonald has been a consistent hard worker around the club even though we did get rid of that fountain! Dave "Wobbly" Thulborn and James Gregory were also a great help when Scotty was playing for SA or competing in bowls tournaments interstate.

Rianne Reiger did a lot of bowls instruction for season 2014/15 and was also a big help behind the bar, collecting glasses and just helping where she could. V was able to step out of the bar and do some bowling instruction with ease and Toby K, as usual, did some instruction for the club.

Darren Bell, once again did a fantastic job to cater for all of our corporate guests especially from October through to Xmas when we were absolutely "flat out"! Thanks Darren! Our cleaner, Kym Langford, did a great job to clean the club house and grounds to ensure the next "wave" of functions could proceed in a clean and safe environment, thank you Kym.

The Club, once again, is also very appreciative of the assistance of Dennis and Dave Taylor in providing the sandwiches for the Pennant teams each week although we all know the credit really goes to Jill Taylor and her family of helpers.

I would like to thank all of the members of the Adelaide Bowling Club, including AOBC and AHOS members, for their support over the last twelve months and can only hope that this spirit of co-operation will see the club maintain its forward momentum.

"Keeping the Books" for the club is always an onerous task especially when "business is good". My niece, Ally Benbow has done a terrific job ensuring our book-keeping/accounting processes are of the highest standard. Thank you Al.

Finally I would like to thank Bob and the ABC Board for their support and encouragement to get the job done. Special thanks to the BOM "Bowling Operations Manager", AKA "All Things Bowls", AKA Hicksy for his help in season 2014/15.

Phil Smyth Club Manager



#### **GREENS REPORT 2014-2015**

Well it has been another long successful season for the greens at the abc.

At the beginning of the season we successfully replaced the plinth boards around A green and three sides of B green with recycled plastic and treated timber and a reasonable price. As the ends of the green get compacted over time the timber was put in at a higher level which we determined with the use of a laser level. I thank everyone who helped complete this job.

Also we have replaced the North and South ends of A and B greens with new synthetic as our previous product we put down a couple of years ago deteriorated very quickly. There is enough synthetic grass to complete the east west sides of A and B which will be completed in the off season.

Whist the greens were pretty good throughout the season I am always looking for better and cheaper ways of achieving greater quality greens with the help of the South Australian Greenkeepers Association and as always will continue to do. The clubs greens machinery is starting to get a bit worn out and in need of some upgrades which Henry and myself are working together with the committee to plan out the suitable stages to undergo the upgrades when necessary.

I would like to thank Phil, the committee and members for their continued support.

A special thank you to Toby K, Don Germein, Henry Higgins, Budda Hocking, Tim and Steve Hicks for their regular help with rolling and many other jobs.

Scott Thulborn Greens Manager

#### **HOUSE and GROUNDS REPORT 2014-2015**

As in the past there have been a number of projects undertaken this year which have enhanced our club rooms and surrounds. The removal of the fountain, some additions to our outdoor settings, a new "Northern" entrance, the change in the smoking policy, which provides designated areas for members and visitors to continue their habit and other improvements that make a big difference to the appearance and the quality of our club. Many of the projects are unseen but important to the wellbeing of the club. Such as repairs and maintenance to various areas of the club, a coat of paint here and there and of course the big task of maintaining the surrounds.

The number of people involved has been heartening to see and the work undertaken would not have been possible without those willing band of club members who give freely of their time. I would also like to thank those that put in time and effort on the "working bees" that we organised, without whom the task would be impossible. And, a special thank you to Phil "Lonhro" McDonald for his untiring efforts in maintaining the garden beds. There are so many others that I could not name them all here, but you know who you are and from me a big thank you for your support and assistance.

I believe the custodians of the club have spent wisely on those things that we have managed to achieve, providing members with a club that we should all be very proud of.

John Higgins House and Grounds Committee Chair



#### **BOWLS OPERATIONS MANAGER REPORT 2014 - 2015**

What makes a successful season, winning the Premier Pennant? Maybe. What about two pennants, two finals campaigns, no relegations and one extra Saturday team? Absolutely!

Congratulations to our Metro 4 Central team on their domination of the competition and easily winning a pennant, our Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> side who went from a 12 aside pennant team the previous season to wining Metro 2, a 16 aside competition.

Our Saturday Metro 1 side had to show great fighting characteristics in surviving the loss of 16 points due to an administration oversight and then games against some of the "beatable" teams were abandoned because of weather. The ability of our club to offer members the three highest competitions is crucial in keeping members and attracting new ones. To the amazement of most our newly formed fifth team comprising of many new bowlers to the game were more than competitive and a pennant next season would be a worthy ambition.

In terrific news for the Adelaide Bowling Club we have been invited to the Australian Club 5 aside at Helensvale for a third year. This event was once designed for the state pennant winners however last year we were not only competitive but with our strong travelling support an invitation has again been afforded to us.

Individually our members have been recognized with various honours, Scott Thulborn, Adrian Green and Matty Northcott represented South Australia in the Sides Championships coming within a whisker of winning every game. The three were also joined by Brett Davis, Darren Siegertz and Andrew McGorman representing Region 10 in the Prestige Medley taking us to a narrow Grand Final loss and worth noting that the pairs and the fours they competed in they were undefeated. In Junior Girls Rianne Rieger represented both SA and Metro in events this year and having success on most occasions.

And for those of us that said he could like "Harry" only have a head for radio Scotty T again made the wide screen representing SA in the IPL. Scotty's year finished, or was it started, with a win in the Australian Champion of Champions singles and later this year will represent Australia in the World Champion of Champions Singles. The second year of the concept for the Champions Week was a busy time for many of our bowlers and some finished with the ultimate prize. Matthew Northcott won the Sate Open singles event and he was joined in the state winning 4s by Dave Thulborn, Brett Davis and Scotty T. Scott followed up last year's state Champion of Champions singles winner with back to back wins and we will be keeping an interest to hear if the bowler of the year honours comes his way.

And finally with an influx of lady members and more to come next season it was exciting to have a Ladies singles championship event this year and congratulations to Val West. I can see Ladies Pair on the Agenda!

#### Steve Hicks Bowls Operations Manager

#### **CHAIR of the SELECTION PANEL REPORT 2014 - 2015**

Behind the successes of the performances on the greens by our seven sides during 2014/2015 season there is a team of volunteers that meet each week and discuss selection of the available members for the coming week's games. Our results on the greens demonstrate the effectiveness of this group and the valuable contribution they give to the Club each week.

It was always going to be a hard task aiming for a fourth Saturday "1 Red" pennant in a row with progression through the finals resting on the last few bowls of the first finals game. With the introduction of a new format for the Major league the side found itself just a half a game away from the Pennant and made the semifinals in the new Major league Cup.

The Metro One team found the going tough this year however they were competitive during the season and needed only a few results to go their way (two draws and four games lost by under a hand full of shots) to finish higher in the table than they did. Adelaide is still one of the few clubs that is the envy of many competitors by fielding sides in the top three divisions in Saturday Pennants.



Our Metro 4 teams both performed marvelously well given the many ins and outs each week. Winning a pennant in one division and finishing third in the other is a sensational result for this group.

On Wednesday the Premier side made the Grand final and was searching for back to back pennants. Unfortunately that was not to be but again demonstrated the strength of Adelaide's recent dominance on the greens. The Metro 2 side played magnificent bowls all season and came away with the Pennant.

Thank you to all the team managers who are required to be at the venue well before most bowlers and remain after the games to complete the necessary paperwork.

Thank you to all of the individual team selectors for their efforts and solid selections during the year, for the manner the selection meeting were conducted and ensuring that players were advised of the hard decisions when needed.

Ron Kuczmarski Chair of Selection Panel

#### SELECTOR'S REPORT SATURDAY PREMIER LEAGUE 2014–2015 SEASON

The 2014-15 season will almost feel like a failure to those within and those looking in. We didn't get the 4 in a row that we all looked for and expected. With expectation comes added burden. Could we handle it? Everyone else will have their opinion on that.

The P1 side again made the final series, although falling agonisingly close in the first semi to Grange. Continuing to make finals, and in a position to give it a crack is the minimum requirement that side and club should demand. We are here to play and win finals.

Saying the Major League team has to be commended for the year is an understatement. Our second side now rivals most top in the comp. Selection and performance were remarkable with a great finals win.

We would like to congratulate the members that made their P1 debuts, got recalls after short absences or played their 600<sup>th</sup>. All the members that took to the track each and every week are assets to the side and club.

The job is an onerous one and we may not satisfy everyone with all decisions, but we do what we think is correct for the team.

Personally I would like to thank Scott for his work. I am sure we all wish him well at the World Champ of Champs.

Adrian Green Premier League Co-Selector

#### SELECTOR'S REPORT MAJOR LEAGUE SOUTH 2014 - 2015 SEASON

Our Major League Team could and should consider this season a successful one, that's on the back of finishing second and runner up to the Pennant. Finishing second and less than a game from Henley only made us realise what might have been. A crucial game at Henley which would have decided the pennant had us leading with a handful of ends to go however, we narrowly failed to hang on. We were then given another opening with a home game against bottom team Lockleys in the second last game not that it should have gone down to the wire but with the last bowl they grabbed the jack to turn our victory into defeat.

The composition of the team this season was considerably different to the previous year with players moving up or down as well as new to the club members. The one aspect of the year that didn't change was the close knit team work and harmony that I'm sure wins us as many games as our ability does.

One of the obligations of our side and all lower sides is to have form payers to be ready to add to teams above. This year we had both Andrew & Steve Feijen and Tim Hicks in such irresistible form that promotion to Premier 1 when needed was a smooth transition.



I would like to thank my fellow selector Richard Hooper for not only his selection input but also his outstanding form on the green. Also Ron Kuczmarski for his Chair of Selector role, team manager's role and weekly lending an ear sessions.

Steve Hicks Major league South Co-Selector

#### SELECTOR'S REPORT METROPOLITAN DIVISION 1 EAST 2014 - 2015 SEASON

Following promotions two years running the 2014/2015 season was always going to be a challenge. The season started with a big win against Toorak Burnside and finished in the same vein with an all rinks win against Clearview at home.

In between there were too many results which didn't quite go our way with a couple of draws, a 1 shot loss and 4 winnable games lost through heat & inclement weather. The side finished 7<sup>th</sup> and most importantly for the Adelaide Bowling Club maintained its position in Metro 1 for another season.

I would like to personally thank Graham Cass for his efforts as Team Manager and also thank my co-selector Dave Callahan for assisting me throughout the process. Lastly I would like to say thanks to all who played in the Metro 1 side this past season and I wish you all the very best for the future.

Leigh Adams Metro Division 2 East Co-Selector

#### SELECTOR'S REPORT METROPOLITAN DIVISION 4 CENTRAL 2014 - 2015 SEASON

It gives me great pleasure to report on the performance of all players who took part in the success of this side.

The ultimate aim was to gain promotion to 3rd division which came about. We failed to gain a winning score in only one game. The team enjoyed some big winning margins, with the end results showing a score difference total of 404 and 180 points and all players must be congratulated.

A commendable effort and look forward to a successful season in 2015/2016.

**Bill Scott** 

**Metro Division 4 Central Selector** 

#### SELECTOR'S REPORT METROPOLITAN DIVISION 4 EAST 2014 - 2015 SEASON

With the introduction of a fifth team for this season and two teams in the same division we thought selection might be difficult for this division. As it was this season was one of the best seasons I have ever had at the Adelaide Bowling Club as a selector and as a player. The reason for this was there were many more players to choose from!

In the first 4 weeks of the 2014/15 season we never lost a game and we surprised everyone at the club. On the odd occasion we were short and several players from the Night Owls filled in. Also from the Night Owls Competition we gained a couple of new members in Paul and Lisa Smith.

The Metro 4 East Team managed to finish third on 129 Pts, 9 wins, 5 losses and 4 draws. Despite the great results the aim this year was to give everyone a game each Saturday that was available for our 5th side.

This year saw the Metro 4 East team players being moved between the two Division 4 teams with several players going up to the Central Team and being a part of winning another pennant for ABC.

I am extremely proud of the players in our lower division who are new to the game but become very competitive through the knowledge and experience of some of our longer term members. This was a good year for our Division Four teams to build on for next year.

Peter Rose Metro Division 4 East Selector



#### SELECTOR'S REPORT WEDNESDAY PREMIER LEAGUE 2014 - 2015 SEASON

A year where we won all the "Big" Games with the exception of the "BIGGEST"

Our Wednesday side is always an accumulation of the retired, the afternoons offs or the sneaking offs brigade. Unfortunately for some, everybody tends to be available for the finals however that does mean that regular players miss out on the finals experience. To me the Grand Final loss to Grange was magnified by the fact that we were playing for our team mates Jeff Krebbekx and Greg Arnfield who were watching on the sidelines.

My thanks to co selector Garry Benveniste and team manager Mick Moffatt

#### **Steve Hicks**

Wednesday Premier League Co-Selector

#### SELECTOR'S REPORT WEDNESDAY METRO LEAGUE DIVISION 2 2014 - 2015 SEASON

I would like to congratulate all players who competed in our Metro 2 East side and were successful in winning the pennant in that Division. As a result we have now earned the right to play in Metro 1 in the upcoming season.

Thanks are also extended to those players from the Adelaide Old Scholars who filled in when we were caught short.

Special thanks are afforded to Peter Rose for his time as Team Manager and time spent on those duties and in addition for his assistance with selection.

The 2014/2015 achievements of each ABC team has been noteworthy and a fair indication of the clubs positive performance in each of its Divisions results.

Hopefully we can continue our performance going into next season even though the competition will be a more difficult assignment I think we have the players that can lift and be successful at the next level.

#### Mike McDonagh

Wednesday Metro League Division 2 Selector

#### **TAYLOR CUP GOLD REPORT 2014-2015**

The 2014/2015 season has seen a great outcome for the Adelaide Bowling Club Taylor Cup Gold Team. It was a great credit to all those involved that we made the Grand final, played at home only to go down to Holdfast Bay in a close game. I wish to thank on behalf of the club the eighteen players who made up the Gold team during the season.

Overall we won five of our round robin games and beat Salisbury in a tie break in the semi finals. It was good to see a mix of players from several divisions playing in the gold team. We had a crux of eight players who turned up week in week out and were also fortunate enough to have Adam Forbes from the Nuriootpa Bowls Club playing for us as our guest player. We only had two hiccups during the season on different occasions with 'J' and "Youngie" forgetting we were playing. After phone calls and no doubt a fast change of clothes and some fast driving they both made it just on time.

Let's hope we can go one better next year and take out the final.

#### **Alan Hurst**

**Taylor Cup Gold Selector** 



#### **TAYLOR CUP BRONZE REPORT 2014-2015**

Once again this year Adelaide was represented in Taylor Cup by 2 teams, making it one of the few clubs in this position. The Bronze Team played in the Central Zone, which meant playing close to home for most players. We had a number of new players in our team and also lost a couple by the promotion to the Gold Team of 2 of our previous year young talent. In a very unusual situation we had players of all Saturday divisions playing this year in the Bronze side. We played through Christmas and New Year break and yet we always have enough players to fill our sides.

The Central Zone was very competitive and we had some strong opposition in this division, and lost some games, which went to a singles shoot out, an area where we had some witnesses. Even then we finished second overall and lost our semi-final against Tranmere the eventual winners. For those of us who missed playing in 3 or 4 Saturdays due to hot weather it was a relief to play Sunday nights so we didn't miss competitive bowling.

I would like to thank a number of people who in different ways provided me with support in my first ever "selector" role, and there is no doubt the first person is Steve Hicks who asked me to attend a meeting as he was not available and that made me the selector, (good one Steve!). Thank you too to those fellow players who participate and made themselves available, and were very considerate to accept my selections even when they were available and not selected. Thank you to those who encouraged me to play, and especially those who asked me to play in their team, to all those who played for the first time this year, and to Rachael K and Phil S for saving the day when one of our most valuable players was tasting some Shiraz in the Barossa Valley and forgot about us!

Carlos Gonzales Taylor Cup Bronze Selector

#### **ADELAIDE MASTERS REPORT 2014-2015**

The 52nd Adelaide Masters was held over the Easter Weekend 3rd to 6th April. This was again a very successful event with 64 entries including 8 from Victoria and 3 from NSW. Total prize money was again \$15,000 and we thank our Major Sponsors in Tomich Wines and Best Bricks & Pavers for their generous support.

The event also had a Bowls Australia category 3 Ranking points which ensured us getting quality players, with 9 of our State representatives contesting the Australian Sides Championships the following week entering.

The ABC had 8 players qualify for the knockout round of 32 on the Sunday and 3 progress to the last 16 and collect prize money. In the quarter final Adrian Green beat last year's winner Craig Mills to progress to Mondays semis as did Scott Thulborn. A special mention to Cassandra Harvey for making the quarter final. Well done Cass.

Unfortunately Scott & Adrian were on the same half of the draw, although this meant the Club was guaranteed a player into the final. In a very tight game, Scotty emerged the winner 25-23. The other semi saw former Australian and NSW player Shane Garvey win comfortably 25-4 against Hope Valleys Ashley Halls.

In the final which was played in blustery & wet conditions, Scotty T raced to an early lead picking up consecutive 4's to lead 18-8 after 12 ends. Shane Garvey playing some great bowls fought back to be 19 all after 19 ends & 22 all on 22 ends. Scott then picked up 3 shots on the next 2 ends to claim the Masters Championship 25-22. This was Scotty's 2<sup>nd</sup> Masters, previously winning in 2011.

It was again very pleasing to receive many compliments from players regarding the running of the Masters, and thank you to all persons who assisted me, and in particular my wife Sandy, Ron Kuczmarski and Steve Hicks. Also to Kylie Hurst for the loan of the projector and updating the scores assisted by Rianne. To all the markers, umpires, barbeque chefs, green staff and volunteers in general, a big thank you.

Congratulations to Scotty T for preparing great greens for the tournament and of course for his success in winning the 2015 Masters.

Bruce Wallace Adelaide Masters Tournament Director



#### **NIGHT OWLS REPORT 2014-2015**

The 2014/2015 Night Owl season was another success.

We started the season of with 16 teams which grew to 17 teams after Christmas but unfortunately reduced back to 14 teams some weeks after Christmas.

This year the Night Owls competition was divided into 2 sections. We decided to have 2 x 8 ends for the 2 part season and then run a finals competition at the end. This worked out very successfully and was enjoyed by everyone. Once again this was a great move and the players totally enjoyed it.

Along the way many night owl members have indicated they might be interested in playing Pennants in the 2015/2016 season for the Club. Also had a couple of Night Owl Members play for the Metro 4 Team as fill ins. We have had good success in converting Night Owl players into pennant players and we look to continue that trend..

I would like to thank the Adelaide Bowling Club for entrusting me to run The Night Owls Competition for season 2014/15.

I would like to thank the Club members that helped me this year and make particular mention of Kerri and Malcolm Parsons and Don Stevens who turned up regularly to cook the BBQ, Henry Higgins Mark Berlemon and Mike McDonagh for helping out with organization of the teams and recording.

#### Peter Rose Night Owls Coordinator

#### ADELAIDE OVAL BOWLING CLUB REPORT 2014-2015

A hiccough at the start of the year saw our Saturday team drawn to play in the Metro South competition. Strong lobbying, with the assistance of the Adelaide Bowling Club and common sense prevailed, we were then relocated to play our games in Metro Central.

Both teams, Wednesday 3E and Saturday 4C, finished mid-field at the end of the season. A pleasing result, as at times, we struggled to fill a team.

As a club initiative, a very successful recruiting drive allowed us to cover the losses of memberships due to our perennial aging ailments. Another drive, now on the drawing boards this coming season, is the emphasis on pennant playing members.

We ran six extremely successful social activities, a lot of new faces attended and from these we expect also to gain new memberships.

Our thanks go to Phil Smyth for his ongoing help and friendship throughout the year and to Scott Thulborn and his team for the preparation of wonderful greens and surroundings.

#### Jim M<sup>c</sup>Creery President AOBC

#### ADELAIDE HIGH SCHOOL OLD SCHOLARS ANNUAL REPORT 2014-2015

The 2014 / 2015 season was very successful, finishing Premiers in Division 4 East with 12 wins from the 13 games played, the other 5 games being either washed out or cancelled due to extreme hot weather conditions. A number of Club records were set in regard to game's total shots scored and overall winning margins.

The comraderie displayed by all throughout the Season was exceptional, and as an integral part of this, the good natured Australian "larrikinism" displayed by members, bemused many opposition players. The comraderie was never more on show, which when, as in previous years, the Club due to numbers, adopted a rotation policy so all players could participate. The acceptance of this, when everyone was available for selection, was very much appreciated.



Again this year, as a one team only Club we often come across teams bolstered by players who have been dropped from higher grades for a number of reasons, although this did not affect the end result. We also meet quite a number of Old Scholars playing for other Clubs and it is very gratifying to see their pleasure in the Old Scholars fielding a team in pennant competition.

Mark "Gully" Hyland has very capably led as Club captain and selector. Dave "Crab" Young, through the running of the raffle (when we were be able to play at home), has enabled the Club to be on a sound financial footing. We also appreciate the continued donations of wine by Paul "Zac" Zerella as raffle prizes.

The Club Singles Championship saw an extremely close, hard fought and high standard match with Alex sawley winning 25 / 24 in 28 ends against Mark Hyland.

Management has been effectively and efficiently undertaken by President Will Sawley, Club Secretary Bill Ryan and Club Treasurer Gary "Gazz" Hagen with Malcolm Allen representing us on the ABC Board.

Additionally thanks also to our principal sponsor the Arab Steed Hotel and supporting sponsors, the Hutt Street TAB, Gerard McCabe Jewellers and Blind River Marlborough Wines, in addition to those who organised their sponsorship.

The Club undertook a number of Social events which were well attended enhancing the camaraderie again displayed throughout the season, this being an important part of the Club ethos which was reflected by all members of the Club.

In particular the Club is proud of its tradition as being the only Old Scholars Club playing pennant bowls competition in Australia and the traditions established over the 18 years of competition.

Will Sawley President AHOSBC



## ABC INDIVIDUAL PLAYER RESULTS

# **SATURDAY PREMIER LEAGUE**

	P	$\mathbf{W}$	D	${f L}$	Pts	+/-
Scott Thulborn	19	13	0	6	26	128
Alan Hurst	19	12	0	7	24	98
Darren Siegertsz	19	11	1	7	23	56
<b>Andrew McGorman</b>	19	11	0	8	22	70
Justin Colvill	19	10	0	9	20	90
<b>Steven McDonald</b>	19	10	0	9	20	68
Dave Thulborn	19	10	0	9	20	68
<b>Brett Davis</b>	19	10	0	9	20	68
<b>Bruce Wallace</b>	19	10	0	9	20	53
<b>Matthew Northcott</b>	19	10	0	9	20	53
Tristan Elgar	16	9	0	7	18	51
Vince Violi	14	7	1	6	15	26
Andrew Feijen	10	7	0	3	14	81
Chris Firth	19	6	1	12	13	-53
Adrian Green	18	5	1	12	11	-58
Tim Hicks	4	4	0	0	8	59
Steve Walkley	10	4	0	6	8	-17
Ben Smith	10	3	0	7	6	-24
Scott Colvill	11	3	0	8	6	-32
Steve Feijen	2	1	0	1	2	-1



# SATURDAY MAJOR LEAGUE SOUTH

	P	W	D	L	Pts	+/-
Stuart Lea	20	15	1	4	31	95
Ron Kuczmarski	20	13	0	7	26	6
Ben McDonnell	20	12	1	7	25	86
Richard Hooper	20	12	1	7	25	86
Steve Feijen	18	12	1	5	25	40
<b>Scott Hocking</b>	20	12	0	8	24	22
<b>Steve Hicks</b>	20	12	0	8	24	22
Patrick McGirr	20	12	0	8	24	22
Mark Masotti	16	10	2	4	22	69
Phil Smyth	18	10	1	7	21	18
Garry Benveniste	20	10	1	9	21	-31
<b>Greg Arnfield</b>	19	10	0	9	20	-48
Tim Hicks	13	9	0	4	18	58
Andrew Feijen	9	7	1	1	15	51
Ben Smith	9	6	0	3	12	17
Steve Walkley	10	4	1	5	9	23
Mick Moffatt	10	4	1	5	9	-19
Vince Violi	5	4	0	1	8	33
Carlos Gonzalez	5	4	0	1	8	9
Craig Green	10	4	0	6	8	-45
Paul Young	10	3	0	7	6	-33
Scott Colvill	3	2	0	1	4	22
Tristan Elgar	2	1	0	1	2	3
<b>Bob Boorman</b>	2	0	1	1	1	-13
Dante Nou	1	0	0	1	0	-17



# SATURDAY METROPOLITAN DIVISION ONE EAST

	P	$\mathbf{W}$	D	L	Pts	+/-
Dante Nou	13	8	0	5	16	51
Mark Elgar	14	7	0	7	14	-6
Don Blesing	13	6	1	6	13	56
Dave Callahan	13	6	1	6	13	42
<b>Bob Boorman</b>	11	6	0	5	12	48
John Frangos	12	6	0	6	12	23
Mike McDonagh	13	6	0	7	12	-14
<b>Graham Cass</b>	14	6	0	8	12	-25
Shane Danaher	11	5	1	5	11	38
Carlos Gonzalez	9	5	0	4	10	51
Phil McDonald	13	5	0	8	10	-31
Jeff Krebbekx	12	4	0	8	8	-6
Leigh Adams	14	4	0	10	8	-70
<b>Rodney Merritt</b>	9	3	0	6	6	-19
Sam Wakefield	11	3	0	8	6	-34
Ken Smith	12	3	0	9	6	-42
Mick Moffatt	8	2	0	6	4	-49
David Uppington	2	1	1	0	3	3
Bill Scott	1	1	0	0	2	23
Phil Smyth	2	1	0	1	2	18
<b>Henry Higgins</b>	3	1	0	2	2	5
Val West	1	1	0	0	2	2
Paul Young	6	1	0	5	2	-28
<b>Don Germein</b>	5	1	0	4	2	-29
Rachel Kimber	1	0	0	1	0	-4
Martin Smith	1	0	0	1	0	-15



# SATURDAY METROPOLITAN DIVISION FOUR CENTRAL

	P	$\mathbf{w}$	D	${f L}$	Pts	+/-
Emil Nou	10	10	0	0	20	157
<b>Don Stevens</b>	10	9	0	1	18	126
Nick Buvinic	10	9	0	1	18	105
Dennis Taylor	9	8	0	1	16	122
Bill Scott	9	8	0	1	16	110
Ian McLaughlin	9	8	0	1	16	82
Rachel Kimber	8	8	0	0	16	<b>79</b>
Val West	9	8	0	1	16	67
Rianne Reiger	8	7	0	1	14	71
Don Germein	6	6	0	0	12	109
Alan Forrest	7	6	0	1	12	40
<b>Bruce Bate</b>	5	5	0	0	10	95
Henry Higgins	5	4	0	1	8	38
<b>Toby Keukenmeester</b>	3	3	0	0	6	34
Malcolm Parsons	4	3	0	1	6	24
Daryl McMahon	4	3	0	1	6	17
Adam Davenport	2	2	0	0	4	31
<b>Bob Boorman</b>	2	2	0	0	4	29
Martin Smith	3	2	0	1	4	22
David Young	2	2	0	0	4	19
Dave Taylor	1	1	0	0	2	38
Ken Smith	1	1	0	0	2	18
Simon Kelly	1	1	0	0	2	17
Jeff Krebbekx	1	1	0	0	2	9
Lee Sydenham	1	1	0	0	2	8
Steve Lockwood	1	1	0	0	2	3
<b>Cooper Hocking</b>	1	1	0	0	2	2



# SATURDAY METROPOLITAN DIVISION FOUR EAST

	P	$\mathbf{W}$	D	L	Pts	+/-
Peter Rose	14	8	1	5	17	53.75
Bill Dunbar	13	8	0	5	16	68
Warwick Armour	13	7	1	5	15	46
<b>Toby Keukenmeester</b>	10	7	1	2	15	45
Mark Berlemon	8	7	0	1	14	55.75
Simon Kelly	9	7	0	2	14	45
Malcolm Parsons	8	7	0	1	14	36
Lee Sydenham	13	7	0	6	14	28.75
Ross DeLaine	13	6	0	7	12	-5
<b>Bruce Bate</b>	7	5	0	2	10	44
Daryl McMahon	5	5	0	0	10	39
Jamie Eccleston	5	4	0	1	8	35
Dave Taylor	10	4	0	6	8	6
Alan Forrest	2	2	0	0	4	19
Steve Lockwood	4	2	0	2	4	3
Dennis Taylor	3	2	0	1	4	0
Kerri Parsons	5	2	0	3	4	-22
Henry Higgins	1	1	0	0	2	25
Emil Nou	1	1	0	0	2	14
Adam Davenport	3	1	0	2	2	13
Ian Hall	2	1	0	1	2	6
Mulvea McGovern	1	1	0	0	2	2
Lisa Smith	1	1	0	0	2	1
David Young	3	1	0	2	2	-11
Megan Eccleston	5	1	0	4	2	-21
Paul Smith	2	0	1	1	1	-3
Nick Buvinic	0	0	0	0	0	0
Josh Wiles	1	0	0	1	0	-3
<b>Cooper Hocking</b>	1	0	0	1	0	-6
Martin Smith	1	0	0	1	0	-21



	WEDNESDAY PREMIER LEAGUE						
	P	W	D	L	Pts	+/ <b>-</b>	
Ben Smith	20	16	0	4	32	82	
Carlos Gonzalez	20	12	3	5	27	84	
Mick Moffatt	20	9	2	9	20	-1	
Phil McDonald	20	9	2	9	20	-1	
<b>Garry Benveniste</b>	20	9	2	9	20	-1	
Phil Smyth	20	10	0	10	20	-20	
Paul Young	19	9	1	9	19	67	
Richard Hooper	15	9	0	6	18	53	
Scott Colvill	11	9	0	2	18	30	
<b>Chris Firth</b>	20	9	0	11	18	-16	
<b>Greg Arnfield</b>	19	8	0	11	16	-45	
Steve Hicks	17	7	0	10	14	-34	
<b>Bruce Wallace</b>	19	7	0	12	14	-71	
Craig Green	10	6	1	3	13	57	
Scott Thulborn	8	6	1	1	13	33	
Dave Thulborn	12	6	0	6	12	8	
Tim Hicks	8	6	0	2	12	6	
Leigh Adams	6	4	0	2	8	-5	
Jeff Krebbekx	13	4	0	9	8	-51	
Dante Nou	3	3	0	0	6	23	
Don Blesing	2	2	0	0	4	20	
<b>Toby Keukenmeester</b>	1	1	0	0	2	10	
Justin Colvill	2	1	0	1	2	6	
John Frangos	3	1	0	2	2	-9	
Dave Callahan	4	1	0	3	2	-15	
Steve Walkley	4	1	0	3	2	-15	
<b>Brett Davis</b>	1	0	0	1	0	-1	
<b>Scott Hocking</b>	1	0	0	1	0	-1	
Patrick McGirr	1	0	0	1	0	-9	
<b>Bob Boorman</b>	1	0	0	1	0	-17	



# WEDNESDAY METRO DIVISION TWO EAST

	P	W	D	L	Pts	+/ <b>-</b>
Mike McDonagh	18	15	0	3	30	167
Dennis Taylor	18	15	0	3	30	165
Nick Buvinic	17	13	0	4	26	171
Peter Rose	18	13	0	5	26	92
Bob Boorman	15	12	0	3	24	160
Don Germein	17	12	0	5	24	94
Emil Nou	16	11	0	5	22	148
Bill Scott	18	11	0	7	22	71
Bruce Bate	16	11	0	5	22	70
Lee Sydenham	16	11	0	5	22	65
Toby Keukenmeester	14	10	0	4	20	99
Henry Higgins	12	10	0	2	20	82
Don Blesing	15	10	0	5	20	81
John Frangos	11	9	0	2	18	83
Alan Forrest	13	8	0	5	16	39
Dave Callahan	7	6	0	1	12	50
Simon Kelly	9	6	0	3	12	24
Dante Nou	4	4	0	0	8	30
Steve Hicks	3	3	0	0	6	50 51
Ian Hall	2	2	0	0	4	37
					_	_
Dave Uppington	2	2	0	0	4	32
Dave Taylor	2	2	0	0	4	17
Mulvea McGovern	1	1	0	0	2	24
Steve Walkley	2	1	0	1	2	6
Jeff Krebbekx	3	1	0	2	2	-3
Rianne Reiger	1	0	0	1	0	-3
Ross DeLaine	4	0	0	4	0	-19



SATURDAY	PREMIER	LEAGUE	<b>SKIPS</b>
----------	---------	--------	--------------

	P	$\mathbf{W}$	D	${f L}$	Pts	+/ <b>-</b>
Scott Thulborn	19	13	0	6	26	128
<b>Brett Davis</b>	19	10	0	9	20	68
<b>Matthew Northcott</b>	19	10	0	9	20	53
Adrian Green	16	5	1	10	11	-43
Darren Siegertsz	3	1	0	2	2	-10

## SATURDAY MAJOR LEAGUE SOUTH SKIPS

	P	$\mathbf{W}$	D	L	Pts	+/-
Richard Hooper	20	12	1	7	25	86
Garry Benveniste	20	10	1	9	21	-31
Tim Hicks	13	9	0	4	18	58
Andrew Feijen	9	7	1	1	15	51
Steve Feijen	9	5	0	4	10	-11
Ben Smith	5	3	0	2	6	-4
Craig Green	2	1	0	1	2	3
Patrick McGirr	2	0	0	2	0	-33

# SATURDAY METROPOLITAN DIVISION ONE EAST SKIPS

	P	$\mathbf{W}$	D	${f L}$	Pts	+/-
Dave Callahan	13	6	1	6	13	42
<b>Bob Boorman</b>	11	6	0	5	12	48
<b>Graham Cass</b>	13	6	0	7	12	-10
Phil McDonald	10	4	0	6	8	-26
<b>Don Blesing</b>	5	1	0	4	2	-16
Sam Wakefield	1	0	0	1	0	-1
Mark Elgar	1	0	0	1	0	-15
Ken Smith	2	0	0	2	0	-25



# SATURDAY METROPOLITAN DIVISION FOUR CENTRAL SKIPS

	P	$\mathbf{W}$	D	${f L}$	Pts	+/-
Bill Scott	9	8	0	1	16	110
Val West	9	8	0	1	16	67
Don Germein	6	6	0	0	12	109
<b>Bob Boorman</b>	2	2	0	0	4	29
Alan Forrest	3	2	0	1	4	17
Ken Smith	1	1	0	0	2	18
Jeff Krebbekx	1	1	0	0	2	9
<b>Henry Higgins</b>	1	1	0	0	2	5
Ian McLaughlin	1	1	0	0	2	4

# SATURDAY METROPOLITAN DIVISION FOUR EAST SKIPS

	P	$\mathbf{W}$	D	${f L}$	Pts	+/-
<b>Toby Keukenmeester</b>	10	7	1	2	15	45
Mark Berlemon	8	7	0	1	14	55.75
Jamie Eccleston	5	4	0	1	8	35
Dave Taylor	9	3	0	6	6	-3
Alan Forrest	2	2	0	0	4	19
Henry Higgins	1	1	0	0	2	25
Bruce Bate	2	1	0	1	2	-3
Josh Wiles	1	0	0	1	0	-3
Ian Hall	1	0	0	1	0	-6
Ross DeLaine	2	0	0	2	0	-20
Martin Smith	1	0	0	1	0	-21



## WEDNESDAY PREMIER LEAGUE SKIPS

	P	$\mathbf{W}$	D	${f L}$	Pts	+/-
Richard Hooper	14	9	0	5	18	67
Garry Benveniste	19	8	2	9	18	-3
Scott Colvill	9	7	0	2	14	22
<b>Chris Firth</b>	17	7	0	10	14	-28
<b>Scott Thulborn</b>	7	6	1	0	13	50
Dave Thulborn	11	5	0	6	10	-1
Ben Smith	9	5	0	4	10	-7
<b>Justin Colvill</b>	1	1	0	0	2	10
Tim Hicks	2	1	0	1	2	-6
<b>Brett Davis</b>	1	0	0	1	0	-1
<b>Steve Hicks</b>	1	0	0	1	0	-17
<b>Bruce Wallace</b>	4	0	0	4	0	-35

## WEDNESDAY METRO DIVISION TWO EAST SKIPS

	P	$\mathbf{W}$	D	L	Pts	+/-
<b>Bob Boorman</b>	15	12	0	3	24	160
<b>Don Germein</b>	17	12	0	5	24	94
Don Blesing	15	10	0	5	20	81
Mike McDonagh	11	8	0	3	16	64
Dave Callahan	7	6	0	1	12	50
Alan Forrest	3	2	0	1	4	16
Steve Walkley	1	1	0	0	2	10
Bill Scott	1	1	0	0	2	7
John Frangos	1	0	0	1	0	-1
Jeff Krebbeky	1	0	0	1	0	-7



# SEASON 2014/2015 ABC SATURDAY TEAM OF THE WEEK

Round	Division	Lead	Second	Third	Skip	Shots Up
1	M4E	Dennis Taylor	Dante Nou	Val West	John Frangos	24
1	M4C	Rianne Reiger	Nick Buvinic	Toby Keukenmeester	Bob Boorman	27
2	M4C	Simon Kelly	Rachel Kimber	Ian McLaughlin	Val West	17
3	PL	Vince Violi	Andrew McGorman	Justin Colvill	Scott Thulborn	15
	M4E	Lee Sydenham	Malcolm Parsons	Ross DeLaine	Jamie Eccleston	15
4	M4C	Emil Nou	Don Stevens	Dave Taylor	Don Germein	38
5	PL	Tristan Elgar	Bruce Wallace	Darren Siegertsz	Matthew Northcott	30
6	M1E	Shane Danaher	Jeff Krebbekx	Don Blesing	Dave Callahan	30
7	M4C	Rianne Reiger	Rachel Kimber	Ian McLaughlin	Val West	18
	M4C	Dennis Taylor	Emil Nou	Henry Higgins	Don Germein	18
8	MLS	Stuart Lea	Mark Masotti	Steve Feijen	Andrew Feijen	22
9	M1E	Dante Nou	John Frangos	Carlos Gonzalez	Bob Boorman	18
9	M4C	Dennis Taylor	Don Stevens	Emil Nou	Bill Scott	18
10	PL	Tristan Elgar	Bruce Wallace	Andrew McGorman	Matthew Northcott	30
11	PL	Steven McDonald	Justin Colvill	Dave Thulborn	Brett Davis	19
12	M4C	Dennis Taylor	Don Stevens	Bruce Bate	Bill Scott	27
13	M1E	Phil Smyth	Bill Scott	Carlos Gonzalez	Bob Boorman	23
14	PL	Steven McDonald	Justin Colvill	Dave Thulborn	Brett Davis	34
15	MLS	Stuart Lea	Ben McDonnell	Ron Kuczmarski	Richard Hooper	24
16	MLS	Mark Masotti	Steve Walkley	Scott Colvill	Garry Benveniste	22
17	M4E	Simon Kelly	Bill Dunbar	Bruce Bate	Henry Higgins	25
18	M1E	Dante Nou	Ken Smith	Don Blesing	Phil McDonald	30

## Legend

PL	Saturday Premier League
MLS	Saturday Major League South
M1E	Saturday Metropolitan League Division 1 East
M4C	Saturday Metropolitan League Division 4 Central
M4E	Saturday Metropolitan League Division 4 East



# SEASON 2014/2015 ABC WEDNESDAY TEAM OF THE WEEK

Round	Division	Lead	Second	Third	Skip	Shots Up
1	PL	Greg Arnfield			Scott Thulborn	16
2	M2E	Malcolm Allen (sub)	Nick Buvinic	Toby Keukenmeester	Don Blesing	19
3	M2E	Mulvea McGovern (TR)	Emil Nou	Nick Buvinic	Bob Boorman	24
4	M2E	Nick Buvinic	Henry Higgins	Toby Keukenmeester	Don Blesing	32
5	M2E	Lee Sydenham	Dave Taylor	Alan Forrest	Don Blesing	10
6	PL	Carlos Gonzalez	Mick Moffatt	Phil McDonald	Garry Benveniste	20
7	M2E	Dennis Taylor	Nick Buvinic	Emil Nou	Bob Boorman	37
8	PL	Dante Nou	Steve Hicks	Ben Smith	Scott Colvill	12
9	M2E	Lee Sydenham	Bruce Bate	Bill Scott	Don Germein	15
9	PL	Jeff Krebbekx		Bruce Wallace	Dave Thulborn	12
10	M2E	Dennis Taylor	Nick Buvinic	Bill Ryan (sub)	Bob Boorman	11
11	PL	Phil Smyth		Greg Arnfield	Chris Firth	15
12	M2E	Dennis Taylor	Henry Higgins	John Frangos	Don Germein	17
13	M2E	Nick Buvinic	Toby Keukenmeester	Mike McDonagh	Bob Boorman	20
14	M2E	Henry Higgins	Bill Scott	Mike McDonagh	Don Germein	23
15	M2E	Nick Buvinic	Simon Kelly	John Frangos	Mike McDonagh	14
16	M2E	Emil Nou	Bruce Bate	Bill Scott	Don Germein	26
17	PL	Paul Young	Carlos Gonzalez	Craig Green	Richard Hooper	34
18	M2E	Dennis Taylor	Peter Rose	Ian Hall	Mike McDonagh	19

## Legend

PL Wednesday Premier LeagueM2E Wednesday Metro 2 East



#### **SEASON 2014/2015 CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS**

Jack Gerard Club 4's

Winners: David Young Ben McDonnell Vince Violi (Skip)

**Len A Beasley Championship Singles** 

Winner: Scott Thulborn Runner Up: Matthew Northcott

**Championship Pairs** 

Winners: Tristan Elgar Alan Hurst (Skip)

Runners Up: Andrew McGorman Brett Davis (Skip)

**Club Women's Singles Championship** 

Winner: Val West Runner Up: Megan Eccleston

**Handicap Singles 2014/2015** 

Winner: Jeff Krebbekx Runner Up: Garry Benveniste

Les Luke Triples 2013/2014

Winner: Ross DeLaine Mike Moffatt Garry Benveniste (Skip)

Les Luke Triples 2014/2015

Winner: Bill Dunbar Mark Berlemon Tristan Elgar (Skip)

**B Grade Singles 2013/2014** 

<u>Winner</u>: Leigh Adams <u>Runner Up</u>: John Frangos

B Grade Singles 2014/2015

Winner: Bob Boorman Runner Up: Jeff Krebbekx

**IDG 2 Bowls Singles 2014/2015** 

Not Completed

**Handicap Pairs 2014/2015** 

Not Completed